Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission
Meeting Summary
May 14, 2008
Present:  Frank Webb, Chair; Debbie Hepp, Treasurer; Erica Rothman, Secretary; Eric Davis; Mary Ellen Goyer; Janet Kagan; Haig Khachatoorian; Pam Pease; Lowell Roberts; Dick Robinson; Andi Sobbe; Louise Stone; Jeffrey York, Public Art Administrator; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator; Carter Hubbard, guest
Absent:  Scott Radway; Elizabeth Taylor
I.
Call to Order

Webb called the meeting to order at 5:05 pm.  
II.
Approval of Minutes
The amended April 2008 minutes were approved.
III.
Announcements
Jeffrey York was welcomed as the recently appointed Public Art Administrator for the Town of Chapel Hill.  York will begin June 16.
Wright presented the new CHPAC Public Art maps, created by Pease using the NC State Design students’ template.  Commissioners were invited to distribute these around town.

IV.
Transition
Webb announced that the transfer of CHPAC funds to the Town will be discussed at a May 23rd meeting between Town Manager Roger Stancil, Webb, York, Hepp and Wright.  Webb said new commission by-laws will need to be created and consideration given to the number and nature of future board seats, especially in regard to how many seats are occupied by commissioners paying Chapel Hill taxes. 
V.
Reappointments and appointments to CHPAC
Webb reported that a memorandum was submitted to Town Council recommending that Stone and Webb be reappointed and that recently vacated seats remain so until York has assessed board membership.  Reappointments are scheduled for the May 19th Town Council Meeting.  Commissioners were encouraged to think about potential new commissioner members.  
Webb asked the Nominating Committee of Pease, Rothman and Stone to identify candidates for election to board offices in July.  Offices such as Treasurer and Secretary were considered unnecessary in light of the upcoming transition into the Town, but a Chair and Vice Chair for the new board should be elected.  Webb will not stand for re-election.  Rothman encouraged creative thinking in the development of new commission roles and positions.
VI.
Finances
 Hepp reported that she, Webb, and Wright met to discuss finances in the transition.  $55,000 is currently in CHPAC accounts, including a $17,000 carry-over from previous years.  The Town is due to make two more installments totaling $40,000.  Hepp detailed remaining CHPAC obligations and upcoming expenditures by program; these totaled less that $30,000. 

VII.
Public Outreach and Education
Rothman reported that the Public Outreach and Education Committee did not meet in May and she described the Commission’s Public Art 360 efforts, including the tour of Percent For Art Projects, public art map, CHPAC poster, and press releases.  Stone said the PFA artists’ participation in the tour was excellent.

Webb noted the new Town public art advisory board will retain the name “Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission” according to Town Council.

VIII.
Percent For Art & Permanent Collection
Davis reported on current and upcoming Percent For Art Projects.  Webb discussed the Library project.  Kagan noted that the Library Building Committee needs notification of the revised public art project.  York reported that the Town is interested in including public art in the completion of the 15/501 – Europa Drive “superstreet” and that options are being explored.  
IX.
Exhibitions
Wright reported that no exhibitions were scheduled for Town Hall and the Public Library starting June, and suggested that the annual Employee Art Show be held in Town Hall June – August, and that selections from the Permanent Collection now in storage be exhibited at the Library during the same period.  Commissioners offered suggestions for future shows, including exhibitions of Percent For Art projects and processes and the work of UNC MFA candidates.  The logistics of the Exhibitions Program will be discussed further.
X.
Artists@Work 

Pease suggested that this program could move quickly to organize a program for the fall of 2008, defer programming until the fall of 2009, or be reconsidered.  The commission brainstormed different concepts and agreed further thinking is required.  York requested that no call be issued until he begins his position in June and is able to consider the program.
XI.
Commission focal points for local boards, commissions and other relevant groups
Webb distributed a list of commissioner assignments and agreed to develop a document suggesting first-step strategies for liaisons.
XII.
Regional and National Public Art Happenings

Kagan discussed Public Art 360 plans, including the creation of a site in the Second Life virtual environment and a related class at UNC, and the potential designation of Public Art 360 as a regional resource network for Virginia, North Carolina, and South Carolina by the Americans for the Arts.
XIII.
Any Other Business
Khatchatoorian requested that the CHPAC soon determine its use for the Loeb Fellowship grant.
Sobbe was thanked for her work with the Commission and the Community Art Project in particular.  The CHPAC discussed holding a potluck dinner in June to thank outgoing commissioners and to welcome the incoming Public Art Administrator.

XIV.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator
